	Homework 
 Friday 24th March 2023  
	Tues




Dear Parent/Carer 

This is the last homework before Easter. We never set homework on the last Friday of term – though, of course, we would like children to carry on with their reading at home. Lately, I have been giving out lots of 100 Read certificates and it will be great to see the most consistent readers getting their free Reading Champion sweatshirt or cardigan later in the year.
The last week of term is going to be really special for children as we have an Easter assembly with Reverend Mugge from St Peter’s Church on Monday, we have the Easter Discos on Tuesday and Thursday, we have a brass band performance on Tuesday – and we have the decorated Easter egg and the Easter bonnet competitions (eggs and bonnets can come in from Monday.) There will be lots of prizes and lots of fun 😊.

I hope that everyone has had the opportunity to buy raffle tickets for the two fantastic prizes: a signed Reytons vinyl album and a pair of signed boxing gloves from Terri ‘Belter’ Harper.

I would love to win either prize. Both Terri Harper and The Reytons are people that we can be really proud of in Conisbrough. I can vividly remember Terri from this school – such a charming, intelligent person. My most distinct memories of Terri are of her incredible talent on the football pitch: we had some great boy footballers but she was as good as any of them and tougher than most – they would knock her down and she would bounce right up. She was (and is) an incredible athlete. As for The Reytons, I met them a few years ago at Becky Matthews’ 30th birthday party where they sang a few songs. I loved their music and chatted to them, thinking them the most delightful and decent group of lads.  I guess that sense of decency and the ethic of hard work and dedication is shared by these people and I guess it is why I feel so proud that they have offered prizes for our raffle. The raffle, like the Easter discos will raise money for our school fund. Sadly, schools absolutely need to raise extra money due to underfunding from this government; in the past year, we have used this money to help fund the books that children are invited to take home as well as the climbing equipment on the KS1 play area.
It is strange to think that we are almost 2/3 of the way through the year. I think that we are all a bit relieved that the good weather is coming so that we can make full use of the excellent facilities we have at this school: we have had the football pitches re-turfed (the goalmouths) and we have the fantastic climbing equipment on the KS1 playground. 

Thank you for all your support, as ever.
